
fields who want to enhance their  
professional skills, a three-month  
program in peace and conflict prevention 
and resolution is offered at 
Chulalongkorn University in Thailand. 
 

In just over a decade, the Rotary Peace 
Centers have trained more than 900  
fellows for careers in peace building. 
Many of them go on to serve as leaders 
in national governments, NGOs, the  
military, law enforcement, and  
international organizations like the  
United Nations and World Bank. 

 
In this issue of the newsletter, you can 
read about Rotary Scholar Monica  
Children Peace Initiative to end the 
fighting among Kenyan tribes. There are 
more stories like this on Rotary’s  
website—about Rotarians working 
through the wilderness on the way to 
peace. 
 
So, peace be with you!  Adios! 

 
Servicily yours, 
 

Mary Ann 
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“THE ROAD TO WAR IS WELL 
PAVED, THE ROAD TO PEACE IS A 
WILDERNESS” - Paul Harris 
 
Hola! Mighty Plymouth Foothill Rotarians 
 
This week, a group of six lucky Rotarians 
and two Rotary spouses heads off to 
spend the first week of February in  
Zihuatanejo, a UN-designated “City of 
Peace”.  Appropriately, Rotary’s theme 
for February is “World Understanding”.  
Rotary’s mission, first proclaimed in 1917 
as the world was falling into the “Great 
War” and later incorporated into its  
constitution and bylaws, is “The advance-
ment of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world  
fellowship of business and professional 
persons united in the ideal of service.”  
One of the ways this mission is furthered 
is through Rotary Peace Fellowships. 
 
What are Rotary Peace Fellowships? 
 
Each year, Rotary selects up to 100  
individuals from around the world to  
receive fully funded academic fellow-
ships at one of its peace centers.  Up to 
50 master’s degree fellowships are 
offered at premier universities in fields 
related to peace and conflict prevention 
and resolution. Programs last 15 to 24 
months and require a practical internship 
of two to three months during the  
academic break. For experienced  
professionals working in peace-related 
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Calendar 

January—Rotary Awareness 

   

 29 Zero Dark:30am Team Leaves for  

    Zihuatanejo, MX  

 30  8:00a.m.—4:00p.m. Eye Clinic 

    Zihuatanejo, MX 

 31  8:00a.m.—4:00p.m. Eye Clinic 

    Zihuatanejo, MX 

February—International   

 2—9  Zihuatanejo Project & SailFest  

 3 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

 7 6:00p.m. Crab Feed 

    Evelyn Bishop Hall, Ione 

    (See Page 5) 

 9  Team Returns from 

    Zihuatanejo, MX 

 10 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

  8:30a.m. Board Meeting 

   

 17 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

   Carl McDanel, International Chair 

    Zihua Report  

 24 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park  

 27 6:00p.m. Spur Building—Fair Grounds 

    Foundation Dinner 
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International Project—Zihuatanejo, MX 

Plymouth-Foothills Rotary and Lions Club have teamed up 

for our Zihuatanejo, Mexico project.  The project will be 

two-fold, and eye clinic and SailFest.   

   Seven members from Rotary along with two spouses of 

Rotarians will depart Sacramento Airport at zero 

dark:30a.m.  At LAX we will meet up with three Lions Club 

Members and a spouse of a Lions Club member.  The team 

will consist of four doctors and eight technicians.  This team 

will then fly on to Zihuatanejo, Mexico and hit the road 

running.  The evening of their arrival they will set up the 

eye clinics, which will be held in two different locations.  

Early Friday morning the clinic will open where 1,000 pa-

tients needing eye glasses will be waiting.  The clinic will 

be held January 30 & 31.   

   Sunday is a day of rest, and we’ll need it by that point.  

Some of the doctors will return to the U.S.  Replacing those 

doctors will be an additional four team members who are 

guests of Rotarians.   

   February 2—8 SailFest is held. SailFest raises  

money throughout the week which in turn will build schools 

in the Zihuatanejo area for indigenous children.  The team 

will now consist of 12 members who will then help out dur-

ing the festivities of SailFest.   

The Golden Grapevine 

March—Literacy 

 3 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

     Anne Platte 

        Sutter Amador Hospital 

 10 6:00p.m. Charter Night 

     Plymouth Hotel 

  8:30a.m. Board Meeting 

 17 7:30a.m. BrewPub Tour 

     Plymouth 

 24 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park 

     Karen Gish 

        HR Director—New 

        laws in 2015 31

 7:15a.m. 49er RV Park  

     Lynn Morgan, Amador 

        County Supervisor 

 

Birthdays 

February 

 David Logan 4 

 Jeanne Deaver 9 

 

  

Anniversaries 

February 

 David & Diane Logan 6 

 Elizabeth & Steve Swason 8 
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Kids In Kenya Are Ending Violent Mistrust Between Tribes —Loyola Star 

For decades, the small, pastoral communities in northern Kenya 

have been caught in a cycle of violence.  Tribes have shed blood 

over distrust, scarce resources, and the theft of livestock.  Rotary 

Scholar Monica Kenyua founded the Children Peace Initiative (CPI) 

Kenya with her twin sister, Jane Wanjiru, to end the fighting by  

building friendships between children from different tribes. 

Earlier this year, the sisters used a global grant sponsored by Rotary 

members in San Diego, California, and the Rotary Club of Nairobi to 

conduct a peace camp for children in Baragoi, Samburu County, one 

of the most dangerous in northern Kenya.  Forty police officers  

investigating a report of cattle rustling had been killed there a few year prior.  During the peace camp in May 2014,  

Turkana students from three community schools and Samburu students from three schools along with their teachers 

mingled for five days of ice-breaking and bonding activities.  At the end of each camp, every child is strongly encourage 

to make a friend with a child from another tribe.  CPI Kenya volunteers also organized events in Marsabit County where 

children who had formed friendships with children from neighboring communities invited their parents to meet their 

friends, and in the process the two families formed friendships. 

“In one case, they greeted each other with gifts that ranged from clothing, artifacts, foodstuff, confectionaries, and mostly 

goats,” Monica said. 

Before the CPI Kenya activities, resolution happened only in the form of armed negotiations. One occasion, before  

delegates from one tribe had even arrived at the other tribe’s village, they were met on the road by armed negotiators.  

The peace camps have reduced violence in the region. 

“Children have never before been involved directly in conflict resolution,” she says.  “This role has been reserved for 

men.  Through the CPI Kenya program, children are directly participating in intercommunity peace and coaching their 

parents and influencing the communities to live peacefully with each other.” 

ROTARY SCHOLARSHIP—Monica contacted Rotary for help following a series of serendipitous events that began in 

2011.  She had just been selected to receive a scholarship to the University of San Diego to pursue a master’s in peace 

and justice, but she had no means of paying her living expenses.  Days before she had to decide whether to accept the 

scholarship, she attended a Rotaract club she was considering joining.  Carol Kurth, a college student from san Diego, 

was also visiting the club that day as part of a trip she was taking through another nonprofit.  Her mother, San Diego  

Rotary member Janice Kurth, had spent time in Kenya on a Rotary vocational exchange 18 months earlier. 

“When Carl left on her trip, I gave her my business card to use while there.  So she gave Monica my business card and 

Monica emails me,” Kurth recalls.  “Our district has been using grants to sponsor students in the very program she was 

applying to for the past several years.  I went to people in my district and explained the situation, and when she was se-

lected I said, “I have to be her host counselor.” 

Kurth said Monica became like another daughter to her during the scholarship.  Near its conclusion, Kurth called one of 

her contact in Kenya, Rotary Club of Nairobi member Sudish Walia, and they began putting together a global grant to 

fund Monica’s work.  More communities have requested CPI Kenya’s help as they hear about the work the sisters are 

doing.  At the end of each peach camp, community leaders recommend other villages that would be helped by the pro-

gram.  Monica, who serves as executive director of CPI Kenya, says her Rotary scholarship helped her become a better 

lead and form a wider network of support.  She got to know Interactions for Peach, a nonprofit based in San Diego, 

through a Rotary member, and is now partnering with the group.  The University of San Diego has also lent support. 

“Rotary exposed me to a world of possibilities and opportunities,” she says.  “Many of the people I met are even today 

continuing to mentor me or shape my career.  I see Rotary’s commitment to education and to world peace as a great 

asset to peace and understanding in the world.” 
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Training Opportunities 

Rotary Academy 2014—2015 ~ Click Here 

Rotary Leadership Institute ~ Click Here 

 

February 2015 

 6 Grants Managements Training 

   Atlantis Hotel, Reno 

 7 PrePETS—Atlantis Hotel, Reno 

 21 RLI—Part 2  KNPB TV, Reno 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Help is needed for various tasks 

Please contact Elizabeth at (415) 205-6781 

Raffle ~ Silent Auction ~ Door Prizes 

Reserve a single seat 

Or 

Sponsor a Table 

Proceeds Benefit the kids 

More details to come !!! 

District Conference 

2015 

Thursday ~ May 15 

Sunday ~ May17 

 

Reno 

http://www.rotarydistrict5190.org/
http://www.rotaryleadershipinstitute.org/
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We’re on the web 

www.pfrotory.org 

Mary Ann McCamant 

President 

 

 

 

 

 

Zihuatanejo Bay 

 

Zihuatanejo Bay 

The team of 12 will have this view 

during the week of SailFest 

 

 

 

 

 

P. O. Box 56 

Plymouth, CA 95669 

Breakfast Meetings  

Tuesday  ~  7:15a.m. 

Far Horizons 49er RV Park 

18265 Highway 49 

Plymouth, CA 

Plymo uth  Foot h i l l s  Rotar y  

OFALL THE THINGS WE THINK, SAY AND DO 

IS IT THE TRUTH? 

IS IT FAIR TO ALL CONCERNED? 

WILL IT BUILD GOODWILL AND BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

WILL IT BE BENEFICIAL TO ALL CONCERNED? 

Kindergarten Class 2010 

School Cafeteria  2007 

Walela—Sail Parade 2009 

http://www.pfrotary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Plymouth-Foothills-Rotary/119652204713070

